FAPC Motion for 1/18/13 Meeting

Motion:

To endorse the UCC/FAPC recommendation to the Provost that the locally-generated Student Opinion Survey currently in use be replaced by a commercial form that has national norms and is psychometrically valid and reliable (e.g., IDEA or SIRII (ETS)).

Supporting Information:

The University Chair’s Council, in collaboration with FAPC representation, submitted a recommendation last academic year to the Provost that the current Student Opinion Survey be replaced with a commercial form.  This recommendation was made after a factor analysis of our current SOS revealed it measured only one aspect of teaching.  This group explored several commercial options and identified the IDEA or SIRII SOS as possibilities.  In Fall 2012, FAPC was asked by the Provost to review these two options and make a recommendation of support of these by Spring 2013.  FAPC reviewed these two instruments via Webinars and has concluded that either would be acceptable.  FAPC is asking the University Senate to also review the two SOS instruments and endorse our recommendation that the local SOS be replaced with either form. 
Information regarding the instruments can be found on their websites:

IDEA  -   www.theideacenter.org
SIRII (ETS) -   www.ets.org/sir_ii/about
